
UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS
AT URBANA-CHAMPAIGN

EP .02.31

Office of the Provost and Vice Chancellor
for Academic Affairs

Swanlund Administration Building
601 East John Street
Champaign, IL 61820

March 22, 2002

R. Linn Belford, Chair
Senate Committee on Educational Policy
Office of the Senate
228 English Building, MC-461

Dear Professor Belford:

Enclosed are copies of a proposal from the Council on Teacher Education for a revision of the
General Education Requirements for Music Education.

This proposal has been approved by the Executive Committee of the Council on Teacher
Education; it now requires Senate review.

Sincerely,

~ JJaMPdJJl

Keith A. Marshall

Assistant Provost

KAM/mll

c c. Livingstone
J. Grashel
F. Stoltzfus
E. Harwood
S. Benson
C. Zych

telephone 217-333-6677. fax 217-244-5639
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March 19, 2002

Keith Marshall, Asst. Provost
Swanlund, 2nd Floor
MC-304

Dear Keith:

Enclosed is the original of a Proposed Revision to the General Education Requirements for
Music Education. The proposal has the approval of the appropriate committees, including
the Council on Teacher Education, and is now ready for review by the Senate Educational

Policy Committee.

This proposal, which will bring general education requirements for music education students
into alignment with campus general education requirements, was approved pending
modifications, by the Executive Committee of the Council on Teacher Education on
January 23, 2002. The requested modifications are reflected in the enclosed document

Please contact Dr. Grashel or me if any additional information is requested

Sincerely,

e"/ll
Chet Zych

Associate Director

Encl.

c: John Grashel
Fred Stoltzfus
Eve Har\vood
Sheryl Benson

CZjdm

tclcphOlli' 217-333-2804. lax 217-2(,5-5188. lirl http:II\\'ww.ed.uiuc.edu/cte

Certification Scrviccs .130 Erlllcatiml Rliilrlil',1,' 217 -333-7195



UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS
AT URBANA-CHAMPAIGN

School of Music

College of Fine and Applied Arts

2136 Music Building

1114 West Nevada Street

Urbana, IL 61801

Sheryl Benson, Executive Director
Council on Teacher Education
130 Education Building

January 8, 2002.

Dear SheryI

Attached are the original copies of a proposal and letters of endorsement that would
change the general education requirements for students in music education. The proposal
has already been passed by the music education division, the undergraduate educational
policy committee in the School of Music, the full faculty of the School ofMusic, and the
courses and curriculum committee of the College ofFine and Applied Arts.

I would appreciate your distributing copies to the members of the CTE for consideration
at its next meeting on Jan. 23,2002. We are hoping to have the new requirements in
place for students beginning Fall, 2002.

Cordially,

!>'C(' /M<-,,<--,~~-~~/-~t -,ccr-"' L

Eve Harwood

Associate Dean, Undergraduate Academic Affairs

Chair. Courses and Curricula Committee
Fine and Applied Arts

phOlIC 217-333-2620. fax 217-244-4585
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lClOtProposed Revision to the General Education Requirements
for Music Education Of-':jl.; .;.~V/)~l

SPONSOR: Council on Teacher Education Fine Arts Area Committee, Mus~E-~cati~?
John Grashel, Chair !-

John Grashel~ Chair, Music Education, School of Music
3004 Music Building, 244- 7398, tsetseam@uiuc.edM
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'--'--BRIEF DESCRIPTION

~

Effective May 1,2000, the highly prescriptive general education requirements for teacher
certification mandated by the Illinois State Board of Education were abolished. In their
place is a broad category of general education requirements mandated by NCA TE. Those
requirements are easily met by UIUC general education requirements. At the meeting on
June 30th, 2000, the UIUC Executive Committee of the Council on Teacher Education
approved the termination of the Council on Teacher Education General Education
Guidelines. This action cleared the way for each program area to review its requirements
and make changes if warranted, provided that UIUC general education requirements are
satisfied.

For students in the College ofFine and Applied Arts, the general education requirements
are those specified for the campus. The Music Education Area Committee has
recommended that the program include campus general education requirements plus one
course in speech communication. See below for a listing of old and new requirements.

JUSTIFICATION

Graduates of this program are certified to teach music in kindergarten through grade 12.
Their music education courses include extensive conducting and literature classes, and
methods courses for instrumental, choral and classroom music. They must meet School
of Music requirements as dictated by National Association of Schools ofMusic, as well
as Council on Teacher Education requirements including early field experience and
education core courses. Therefore, the present program is a highly prescriptive one, and
these students have had little opportunity to take liberal arts electives or additional music
courses available on this campus. Aligning the general educations requirements for
music education with campus requirements will allow these students much needed
curricular space.

BUDGETARY AND STAFF IMPLICATIONS
a. Additional staff and dollars needed. NONE
b. Internal reallocations for faculty, class size, etc. NONE
c. Effect on course enrollments in other departments and explanations of

discussions with representatives of those departments.
SEE A TT ACHED LETTERS

do Impact library, computer use, equipment NONE



GUIDELINES FOR UNDERGRADUATE EDUCAtiON
The general education requirements for music education students. will be the same as
those required by the UIUC campus. .

CLEARANCES

C\~ ../~~ ..LfL
Fine Music Area Committee Chair

;vJ cAJ~

Date

l:L- 3 -0

Director, School ofMusic Date

1 / --'A -c"ll
." <.P / (J.;;l.

Chair, Fine and le S ourses and Curriculum ommlttee ate

;j
eacher Education

ST A TEI"v1ENT FOR BULLETIN
Replace current general education listing with New Requirements listed in attachment A.

EFFECTIVE DATE Fal12002



ATTACHMENT A
Proposed Revision to the General Education Requirements

for Music Education
OLD REQUIREMENT NEW REQUIREMENT
From former CTE lists from UIUC General Education Lists

Composition I ( 4 hrs )

Advanced Composition (3 )
Composition I ( 4 hrs )

Advanced Composition (3 )

Speech Communication (3)
Chosen from Sp Corn III and 112
OR one of: Spcom 101, 113,
120,123, 141,221,223

Speech Communication (3)
Chosen from Sp Corn 111 and 112
OR one of: Spcom 101, 113,
120, 123, 141,221,223

English or American Lit (3 )
Additional choice of:
Lit. and Arts, Hist. &Phil.
Social Perspectives, or Non-
Western Cultures

Humanities and Arts* (3)
Humanities and Arts* (3)

Foreign Language** Foreign Language**

American History (3 ) Western Cultures (3)

Non-Westem Culture (3) Non-Westem/U.S. Minority
Culture (3 )

Political Science 150 (3) Social & Behavioral Science (3)

Psychology 100 (3-4 ) Psychology 100 (3-4)***

Quantitative Reasoning I (3) Quantitative Reasoning I (3)

Biological Science (3) Natural Science & Technology (3)

Physical Science (3 ) Natural Science & Technology (3)

Third science \vith lab (3-4 ) Quantitative Reasoning II****

Health and Physical Development (2) NOT REQUIRED

*must include 3 hours from courses outside of School ofMusic
** effective fa112000, entering freshmen must meet the foreign language requirement
*** Psych 100 is prerequisite to Ed Psych 211, a required core education class

****effective fa112002, entering freshmen must meet the Quantitative Reasoning II

requirement
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College of Fine and Applied Arts

Office for Student Affairs
110 Architecture Building
608 East Lorado Taft Drive
Champaign, IL 61820

September 10,2001DATE

Wojtek Chodzko-Zajko, Head
Department of Kinesiology
118 Freer Hall
MC- 052

Eve Harwood ~ «.~
Associate Dean
College of Fine and Applied Arts

FROM:

Revisions to Music Education Requirements

Effective May 1, 2000, the highly prescriptive general education requirements for teacher
certification mandated by the Illinois State Board of Education were abolished. In their place
is a broad category of general education requirements mandated by NCA TE. Those
requirements are easily met by UIUC general education requirements. At the meeting on
June 30th, 2000, the UIUC Executive Committee of the Council on Teacher Education
approved the termination of the Council on Teacher Education General Education
Guidelines. This action cleared the way for each program area to review its requirements and
make changes if warranted, provided that UIUC general education requirements are satisfied.

For students in the College of Fine and Applied Arts, the general education requirements are
those specified for the campus. The Music Education Area Committee has recommended
that the program in music education include campus general education requirements plus one
course in speech communication.

The implication for your program is as follows:

Previously mandated requirement: 2 hours of Health and Physical Development

Proposed change: no longer a requirement

telephol1e 217-333-6061 .ti IX 2~7-244-8381



Number of students in program: typically 40-50 per year

Under the present requirement, our students .choose from a variety of classes in Kinesiology
and Community Health to meet this requirement. Therefore we anticipate that the effect of
reduced enrollment will be minimal for anyone course in your department.

Please sign the bottom of this letter indicating your department's endorsement of these
curricular changes and forward the letter to Eve Harwood, Associate Dean at the address
above. If ~ -I would be glad to address them.::;(:5 Date h ~ -

07Signature
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College of Fine and Applied Arts

Office for Student Affairs
110 Architecture Building
608 East Lorado Taft Drive
Champaign, IL 61820

DATE: September 10,2001

TO: Thomas B. Rauchfuss
School of Chemical Sciences
108 Noyes Lab
MC-712

FROM

RE: Revisions to Music Education Requirements

Effective May 1,2000, the highly prescriptive general education requirements for teacher
certification mandated by the Illinois State Board of Education were abolished. In their place
is a broad category of general education requirements mandated by NCA TE. Those
requirements are easily met by UIUC general education requirements. At the meeting on
June 30th, 2000, the UIUC Executive Comnlittee of the Council on Teacher Education
approved the termination of the Council on Teacher Education General Education
Guidelines. This action cleared the way for each program area to review its requirements and
make changes if warranted, provided that UIUC general education requirements are satisfied.

For students in the College of Fine and Applied Arts, the general education requirements are
those specified for the campus. The Music Education Area Committee has recommended
that the program in music education include campus general education requirements plus one
course in speech communication.

The implication for your program is as follows:

Previously mandated requirement: Third science with a lab.

Proposed change: No longer a requirement

tclcpho1lc 217-333-60(i1 .fax 217-244-8381

Associate Dean
College of Fine and Applied Arts



Number of students in program: typically 40-50 per year

Our students will continue to take two natural science and technology courses to meet their
campus general education requirements. Because students choose from a wide variety of
courses in this category, we anticipate that the effect of reduced enrollment (from 3 courses
to 2) will be minimal in anyone program in your School.

Please sign the bottom of this letter indicating your department's endorsement of these
curricular changes and forward the letter to Eve Harwood, Associate Dean at the address
above. If you have questions or concerns, I would be glad to address them.

/ ~J ~J o J---
"",,-,~JJ c..J,~ Date

IA
Signature ~~ .

~'-"-"-- :~ cJl
(Q"-11-A.. -\



UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOiS

AT URBANA-CHAMPAIGN SEP 1 8 2001

DEPT. OF ENGLISHCollege of Fine and Applied Arts

Office for Student Affairs
110 Architecture Building
608 East Lorado Taft Drive
Champaign, IL 61820

September 10,2001.DATE

TO: Denis Baron
Department of English
208 English Building
Mc-718

FROM:
%./I

Eve Harwood (.. -if

Associate Dean
College of Fine and Applied Arts

RE: Revisions to Music Education Requirements

Effective May 1, 2000, the highly prescriptive general education requirements for teacher
certification mandated by the Illinois State Board of Education were abolished. In their place
is a broad category of general education requirements mandated by NCA TE. Those
requirements are easily met by UIUC general education requirements. At the meeting on
June 30t11, 2000, the UIUC Executive Committee of the Council on Teacher Education
approved the termination of the Council on Teacher Education General Education
Guidelines. This action cleared the way for each program area to review its requirements and
make changes if warranted, provided that UIUC general education requirements are satisfied.

For students in the College of Fine and Applied Arts, the general education requirements are
those specified for the campus. The Music Education Area Committee has recommended
that the program in music education include campus general education requirements plus one
course in speech communication.

T11e implication for your program is as follows:

Previously mandated requirement: One course in American or English literature

Proposed change: One course from the campus Humanities and Arts general education
list.

tclcphonc 217-333-60(.,1 °.fax 217-244-8381



Number of students in program: typically 40-55 per year

We do not anticipate that there will be alarge impact on your program for several reasons.
Under the existing requirements, our students have selected from a variety of English and
American Literature offerings; thus the impact of reduced enrollments will be spread over
many courses. Historically, many of our students choose to meet the English literature
requirement by transferring credit in from other institutions. As well, we anticipate that
many students will continue to choose courses in your department to meet their general
education requirements.

Please sign the bottom of this letter indicating your department's endorsement of these
curricular changes and forward the letter to Eve Harwood, Associate Dean at the address
above. If you have questions or concerns, I would be glad to address them.

) ./ I

11~#I Date .?jJ;vJtSignature

t;

~+~~'i"~ Ka ~~~
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UNIVERSITY oF ILLINOIS

AT URBANA-CHAMPAIGN

College of Fine and Applied Arts

Office for Student Affairs
110 Architecture Building
608 East Lorado raft Drive
Champaign, IL 61820

September 10, 200 I.DATE:

TO: Peter Nardulli
Department of Political Science
361 Lincoln Hall
MC-452

FROM Eve Harwood -~!#!
Associate Dean
College of Fine and Applied Arts

Revisions to Music Education RequirementsRE

Eff(~ctive May 1, 2000, the highly prescriptive general education requirements for teacher
certification mandated by the Illinois State Board of Education were abolished. In their place
is a broad category of general education requirements mandated by NCA TE. Those
requirements are easily met by UIUC general education requirements. At the meeting on
June 30th, 2000, the UIUC Executive Committee of the Council on Teacher Education
approved the termination of the Council on Teacher Education General Education
Guidelines. This action cleared the way for each program area to review its requirements and
make changes if warranted, provided that UIUC general education requirements are satisfied.

For students in the College ofFine and Applied Arts, the general education requirements are
those specified for the campus. The Music Education Area Committee has recommended
that the program in music education include campus general education requirements plus one
course in speech communication.

T11e implication for your program is as follows:

Previously mandated requirement: One course is American Government (Political Science

150:).

Proposed change: One course from the campus Social and Behavioral Sciences list.

telephone 217-333-6061 .fa)." 217-244-8381



Number ofst~dents in program: typically 40-55 per year

We do not anticipate that the effects on your program will equal a loss of SO students because
many of these students will continue to emoll in political science courses to fulfill their
General Education requirements.

Ple,lse sign the bottom of this letter indicating your department's endorsement of these .
cunricular changes and forward the letter to Eve Harwood, Associate Dean at the address
above. If you have questions or concerns, I would be glad to address them.

r') ~
f-i ~L-C..-Lf. -I k 01

.:0:
,Signature Date



UNIVERSiTY OF ILLINOIS

AT URBANA-CHAMPAIGN

College of Fine and Applied Arts

Office for Student Affairs

110 Architecture Building

608 East Lorado Taft Drive

Champaign, IL 61820

DATE: September 10, 2001

.T anet Reis, Interim Head

Department of Community Health

120 Huff Hall

MC-588

Eve Harwood .-/~ .q~
Associate Dean
College of Fine and Applied Arts

FROM

Revisions to Music Education Requirements

Effective May 1, 2000, the highly prescriptive general education requirements for teacher
certification mandated by the Illinois State Board of Education were abolished. In their place
is a broad category of general education requirements mandated by NCA TE. Those
requirements are easily met by UIUC general education requirements. At the meeting on
June 30th, 2000, the UIUC Executive Committee of the Council on Teacher Education
approved the termination of the Council on Teacher Education General Education
Guidelines. This action cleared the way for each program area to review its requirements and
make changes if warranted, provided that UIUC general education requirements are satisfied.

For students in the College of Fine and Applied Arts, the general education requirements are
those specified for the campus. The Music Education Area Committee has recommended
that the program in music education include campus general education requirements plus one
course in speech communication.

The implication for your program is as follows:

Previously mandated requirement: 2 hours of Health and Physical Development

Proposed change: no longer a requirement

tclcphollt' 217-333-6061 .Jnx 217-244-8381



Number of students in program: typically 40-50 per year

Under the present requirement, our students choose from a variety of classes in Kinesiology
and Community Health to meet this requirement. Therefore we anticipate that the effect of
reduced emollment will be minimal for anyone course in your department.

Please sign the bottom of this letter indicating your department's endorsement of these
curricular changes and forward the letter to Eve Harwood, Associate Dean at the address
above. If you have questions or concerns, I would be glad to address them.

\1J ~~Signature



UNIVERSITY OF I ILLINOIS

AT URBANA-CHkA.MPAIGN RECEIVE:D

SEP 1 8 2001
College of.Fine and Applied Arts

Office for Student Affairs
110 Architecture Building
608 East Lorado Taft Drive
Champaign, IL 61820

DATE: September 10,2001

TO: Peter Fritsche
Department of History
309 Greg Hall
MC- 466

FROM Eve Harwood ~.!ji;i
Associate Dean
College of Fine and Applied Arts

RE Revisions to Music Education Requirerpents

Effective May I, 2000, the highly prescriptive general education requirements for teacher
certification mandated by the Illinois State Board of E ucation were abolished. In their place
is a broad category of general education requirements andated by NCA TE. Those
requirements are easily met by UIUC general educati n requirements. At the meeting on
June 30th, 2000, the UIUC Executive Committee ofth Council on Teacher Education
approved the termination of the Council on Teacher E ucation General Education
Guidelines. This action cleared the way for each prog am area to review its requirements and
make changes if warranted, provided that UIUC gener I education requirements are satisfied.

For students in the College of Fine and Applied Arts, ~egeneral education requirements are
those specified for the campus. The Music Education ~ea Committee has recommended
that the program in music education include campus g~neral education requirements plus one
course in speech communication.

The implication for your program is as follows:

Previously mandated requirement: One course in Atnerican History (Hist 151, 152,260,

261,262) i

Proposed change: One course from the campus Cult~ral Studies: Western list.

telephone 217-333-6061 .fax ~17-244-8381



Number of students in program: typically 40-55 per year

We do not anticipate that the effects on your program will equal a loss of SO students because

Please sign the bottom of this letter indicating your department's endorsement of these
curricular changes and forward the letter to Eve Harwood, Associate Dean at the address
abovei If yp,~ have questions or concerns, I would be glad to address them.

Il>ate

many of these students will continue to enroll in American history to fulfill their General
Education requirements.


